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General Meeting
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Located on Bell Blvd., where Luke Place and 216th Street converge
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facebook.com/baysidehills
www.baysidehills.info

Tuesday, NOV 26 • 8pm
This is the final print edition of the Beacon.  It will end over 70 years of 
printed editions which started a few years after the BHCA was chartered 
in 1936. Starting next year, the Beacon will be issued in a new digital  
format that will be posted on our website and 
emailed to our subscribers.

This transition to a new format will save  
money and free up funds for more  
beautification projects in our community. We 
will continue to send postcard reminders 
about our general meetings and other activities. The Merchant Discount 
program will continue in 2020 and our loyal advertisers will have an  
opportunity to continue advertising in the e-Beacon and on our website.  

We have much to be thankful for in our beautiful community. From our  

supporting members, discount program merchants, generous advertisers, 
our vigilant police and civic partners, to friends and community  
helpers—we are blessed. Our appreciation also goes out to our editors, 

copywriters, and mail wranglers. A special  
heartfelt appreciation goes to you, our loyal and  
constant readers for the past several decades. 
And lastly, thank you to Ink-It Printing for always 
meeting our deadlines no matter the hour!
 
Happy Holidays from the BHCA Board and the 

entire Beacon team! See you on the web!

Please be sure to send us your email address to ensure uninterrupted 
receipt of our BHCA communications. Send your e-mail address to: 
baysidehillscivic@gmail.com
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President’s Message For our Tuesday, November 26th BHCA 
general meeting with the community at the Colonial Church 
of Bayside, Bell Boulevard, where Luke Place and 216th Street 
converge, I have a little homework assignment for everybody 
that I am sure many of you have already done. Nevertheless, 
once again before the aforementioned November 26th date, 
please take another walk around the Oakland Lake path. 
With that being said I am pleased to announce that one of our 
guests that eveningwill be none other than Matthew Symons, 
our New York City Parks Department Northeast Queens 
Administrator. Matt is in charge of the overall upkeep of the 
parks in the district, including Oakland Lake

 
Mr. Symons will discuss the maintenance of the lake and 
perhaps we’ll get into some of the lake’s history including 
how it became part of the finishing touches of the “Alley 
Creek-Oakland Ravine Project,” thanks to our former BHCA 
President Jerry Iannece, our BHCA Board of Directors, three 
Queens Borough Presidents, the NYC Department of Parks 
and Recreation, elected officials, and others.
 
Another guest is no stranger to the community; it’s our  
renowned Gregg Sullivan, the founder, chairman and chief 
executive officer of Bayside Live TV. Over the years Mr. 
Sullivan has done some great work for the BHCA, including 

covering in its entirety our most recent 9/11 observance that 
was streamed live and is available now on https://www.face-
book.com/122144277940464/videos/2447613175523095
All of Gregg’s terrific coverage of our community is available 
on his Bayside Live TV - YouTube, and on their Facebook 
page. Gregg will be discussing some of the cultural projects 
he has been involved with in our community.

Of course we have invited the 
officers of our 111th Precinct 
for their regular NYPD report, 
along with our food drive (no  
perishables please) and our 
50/50 raffle.

As I am writing this President’s Message, I am singing Andrea 
Bocelli’s “Time to Say Goodbye,” because this will be the last 
time this publication will appear in hard copy. From now on 
your “Bayside Hills Beacon” can only be seen digitally on your 
computer, laptop, phone, and other devices. With that being 
said, please, please make sure we have your email address, and 
if not, kindly send it to us at     
                                       baysidehillscivic@gmail.com
It will also be available on our website www.baysidehills.
info.  Although our Beacon is going only digital, we plan to 
make it better than ever and we want all of you with us along 
the way.

So hope everybody can join us Tuesday, November 26th for 
our General Meeting at the Colonial Church, and do not  
forget our spectacular BHCA Holiday Lighting Festival, 
Sunday, December 8th 5:00 PM on our Bell Boulevard Mall 
and 53rd Avenue! 

Depicted above is the path’s reopening ribbon cutting ceremony when Oakland 
Lake reopened to the public. Standing between Park Rangers are Assemblyman 
Braunstein, Congresswoman Meng, Parks Commissioner Silver, Queens 
Borough President Katz, Councilman Grodenchik, Judge Iannece, former 
CB 11 District Manager Seinfeld, BHCA President Feiner, Queens Parks 
Administrator Symons, and former Queens Parks Administrator Lewendowski.
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Officers
Michael Feiner, President
Sebastian D’Agostino, Vice President
Jack Niedermeyer, Secretary
Rich Kashdan, Co-Treasurer
Tom Louizou, Co-Treasurer

Sebastian D’Agostino
Marianne Downes
Eileen Feiner
Michael Feiner
Timothy Furey
Rich Kashdan
Rita Kashdan
Ronald Keil

William Liao
Tom Louizou
Joe Lubomski
Eileen Miller
Jack Niedermeyer
Carole Papadatos
Ronald Tabano

Editorial Team
Rich Kashdan, Assistant Editor
Rita Kashdan, Assistant Editor
Carole Papadatos, Assistant Editor
Tom Louizou, Advertising 
Yvonne Wong-Fein, Creative Director
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Sunday, December 8, 2019

5:00 PM

Bell Boulevard & 53rd Avenue Mall

Come Celebrate With Us!
Bayside Hills Civic Association's

Holiday Lighting Festival

Planting a sapling 
from a tree that 
survived 9/11
Thank you John Bowne High School for 
this sensational addition to our community. 
Thanks also goes to Assemblywoman  
Nily Rozic; Ronald and Richard Keil who 
planted the sapling; Isabel Pulgarin, who 
continued to remind us about having this 
ceremony done; our Bayside Hills Civic 
Association Board members; my neighbor, 
Brenda Tow; David Noh of Councilman 
Grodenchik’s office; and Hudy Rosenberg 
of Assemblywoman Rozic’s office, who were 
also in attendance.

Safeguard 
your home!
A resident’s house in Bayside Hills 
was burglarized on Saturday, Nov. 
2nd.  Metal security bar will not stop  
determined burglars. Here are some 
tips from the NYPD.
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Remembering 9/11, 18 Years Later...
BHCA President Michael Feiner led the evening which included healing messages from Monsignor Martin Geraghty, St. Robert 
Bellarmine R.C. Church and Congregation L‘Dor V’Dor, and Rabbi Gordon Yaffe, Oakland Little Neck Jewish Center. Our Cub 
Scouts Pack 142 and Boy Scouts Troop 142 opened the event with the presentation of colors and the Pledge of Allegiance. Our 
ceremony was streamed live by Gregg Sullivan of BaysideLive TV. Also in attendance were uniformed members of the NYPD Pct 
111 (Captain John Hall, Commanding Officer) and the FDNY Engine 326/Ladder 160, Queens Borough President Melinda 
Katz, New York State Senator John Liu, State Assemblywoman Nily Rozic, Assemblyman Edward Braunstein, City Councilman 
Donovan Richards, City Councilman Barry Grodenchik, BHCA Board of Director and Community Board 11 Chair Eileen  
Miller, 9/11 first responder Joe Murray, and former BHCA president, Judge Jerry Iannece. 

In the beautifully manicured garden, (courtesy of Garden World and Ron Keil), flags and candles were placed by BHCA residents 
who turned out in record numbers. The evening included a special ceremony when we renamed the northeast corner of the street 
“BAYSIDE HILLS 9/11 MEMORIAL WAY.” Thank you and the community volunteers for supporting and participating in this 
year’s ceremony. You make our community better and more livable for everyone.

Photos contributed by Carole Papadatos and Rich Kashdan—thank you!
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Bob Aufenanger
Mr. Aufenanger and his wife Mary have been active Bayside Hills 
residents since 1980. He graduated from St. John's University, is 
a CPA, and works as a consultant in the financial services  
industry. 

He is active in the community and serves St Robert Bellarmine 
Parish as a Trustee, and is a member of its Finance Committee 
and Parish Council. Mr. Augenanger is also a member of St.  
Robert's Knights of Columbus and serves on the Board of  
ANIBIC, a local Bayside organization that serves the  
developmentally disabled population.

His interests include not for profit work, golf and the New York 
Yankees.

Nicholas Paolucci
Mr. Paolucci, 49, brings a career of public service and 
communications experience to the board.  He has held 
numerous executive positions during more than two  
decades working for New York City and New York State, 
including through his current role as Director of Public 
Affairs for the New York City Law Department. 

Mr. Paolucci and his wife, Dina, have one child. They  
reside in Bayside Hills. 

2020 BHCA Board oF DIRECTOR   
ELECTIONS!
Below is the slate for the BHCA Officers and Board of Directors for the term commencing January 2020. As this is an  
uncontested election, a motion will be made to elect the Board in its entirety. Once the motion is seconded, the voting will  
commence. We want to thank outgoing member Carole Papadatos, a long-time resident and Board member, for her outstanding 
service to our special neighborhood.  You will be missed! The following candidates are running for BHCA Board of Director for 
the term beginning January 1, 2020. We are pleased to welcome two new board members:

SLATE
OFFICERS
Michael Feiner, President
Sebastian D'Agostino, Vice President
Jack Niedermeyer, Secretary
Rich Kashdan, Co-Treasurer
Tom Louizou, Co- Treasurer

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Robert Aufenanger 	
Sebastian D'Agostino
Marianne Downes
Eileen Feiner                                    
Michael Feiner
Timothy Furey
Rich Kashdan
Rita Kashdan

Ronald Keil                                     
William Liao
Tom Louizou
Joe Lubomski
Eileen Miller
Jack Niedermeyer
Nicholas Paolucci
Ronald Tabano

Please email us at baysidehillscivic@gmail.com with any questions or concerns you may have. Send us your email to join 
our mailing list! Feel free to let us know of any upcoming neighborhood events that you would like us to add to our calendar!
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BELL BOULEVARD PHARMACY

Hospital Equipment • Surgical Supplies • Prescriptions • 
Compounding • Vaccines • Health and Beauty Aids • 
Personalized Service • DMV Eye Testing •
Notary Public

47-48 Bell Boulevard, Bayside
Joseph Mangini, R.PH. 718-229-2344

Monday-Friday 8am-7pm; Saturday 8am-5pm • FREE Delivery

We continue to work with local  
merchants to offer them increased  
consumer traffic and offer you  
discounts on a variety of products/ 
services. Discounts vary by 
merchant and are subject to 
change without notice. Minimum 
purchase may be required. Just 
remember to show your BHCA 
Membership card! Enjoy the 
savings!

BHCA PARTICIPATING 
MERCHANTS 

Amy’s Chinese Gourmet 
47-46 Bell Boulevard,  
718-225-0010 
Discount: 5% lunch/ 10% dinner

Bayside Hills Shoe Service 
212-01 48th Avenue, 7 
18-423-1606 
Discount: 10% 

Bell Blvd Pharmacy 
47-48 Bell Boulevard,  
718-229-2344 
Discount: 10%

Blue Water Fish Market 
47-35 Bell Boulevard,  
718-423-5397 
Discount: 10% 

Feiner Finds, Interior  
Decorating 
feinerfinds@aol.com,  
917-640-9406 
Discount: 1 free hour in-home  
consultation and 1 free hour of 
shopping

Foodtown of Bayside 
47-33 Bell Boulevard.,  
718-224-0544 
Discount: 5% 

Garden World 
46-20 Francis Lewis Boulevard,  
718-224-5440 
Discount: 10-20% depending on 
purchase

L’Italiano Trattoria 
216-01 Horace Harding  
Expressway  
718-224-2536 
Discount: Complimentary  
cookies and coffee

Mamma’s Pizza & Restaurant 
47-40 Bell Boulevard,  
718-279-0808 
Discount: 8%  

New York Black Belt Center 
216-03 Horace Harding  
Expressway 
718-224-0855 
Discount: 10% off tuition per 
month

If you are a business owner who  
would like to participate and 
help the Bayside Hills  
Community, please contact us at  
baysidehillscivic@gmail.com,  
we’d love to include you!

BHCA MemberShip Has Its BEnefits!

Don’t miss 
out on the 

benefits  
of the  

merchant 
discount 

program! 
Join  

BHCA!

BELL HOME & HARDWARE
Plumbing • Electrical • Hardware • Paint Supplies •  

Housewares • Toys

47-28 Bell Boulevard, Bayside, NY 11361
718-229-0377

bellhomehardware@gmail.com
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RANSHAW PLUMBING & HEATING

GAS | PLUMBING | HEATING 718-767-0707
FUEL OIL 718-RANSHAW

www.ranshaw.com

TRUSTED FOR OVER 50 YEARS!

Flower shop, propane tanks, top soil, grass, seed, fertilizer, 
greenhouse, shrubs & trees, annuals, perennials and more!

our supporters

M. BURTON PLUMBING & HEATING

Hot water Heaters •Boiler Gas & Oil • Gas Heat • Sewer 
Cleaning • Bathrooms remodeled •Water meters

EMERGENCY SERVICE WITHIN  
24 Hours

718-224-0169 • 206-01 48th Avenue

NYC Master License No. 809/ Nassau License No. 2052

Bayside Hills Resident for 46 years/ 43rd Anniversary

111 Precinct, Sector C Neighborhood  
Coordination Officers. IF YOU SEE SOMETHING 

suspicious in your neighborhood,  
SAY SOMETHING.

PO John Aluska 
John.Aluska@nypd.
org | (917) 873-2779

PO Melissa Bonilla
Melissa.Bonilla@nypd.

org | (929) 428-6513



Name:

Address:

email:   m new     m UPDATED

m Check here if you are a new member of the BHCA

Annual Dues:	 $25.00

Beautification Donation:	 $

Total Enclosed:	 $

Please Use the enclosed envelope to send checks made payable to:  
Bayside Hills Civic Association  •  P.O. Box 640246, Bayside Hills,  NY 11364

Please include a Self-addressed stamped envelope to have your new membership card/stickers mailed to you.

Cut and Mail

2019  MEMBERSHIP DUES

BHCA

請加入Bayside Hills Civic Association:

 一年只是 $25元. 請將支票寄到以下地址:

Please consider your 2020 DUES DONATION TODAY
We appreciate your  generosity. The Bayside Hills Civic Association is an open homeowner membership organization representing over 
1,200 households within the boundaries of Bayside Hills. Our mission is to promote a safer, more livable community.  The BHCA Board 
is volunteer-powered and service-driven. Its advocacy, beautification, and communication work rely solely on the support of members, 
sponsors, Beacon advertisers, and participating discount merchants to maintain and improve our neighborhood.  Here is a simple  
infographic to show how some of our dues were spent in 2018. 

GOAL:
1,200

2019

$629
Colonial Church rental and 
refreshments

$6,263
Cutting the grass 
and clean-up of all 
the malls

$8,646
Printing/mailing our newsletter, 
business letters, office supplies, 
membership cards and stickers, 
postage, and insurance

So, please remember to pay your dues! Your donations help to keep your neighborhood  
looking beautiful and informed all year-round.

200

400

600

800

1,000

Last year, along with our regular mall  
cuttings, we took on new projects like  
renovating the planters in our malls,  
flagpole repairs and supplying fire alarm 
box paint to our volunteer painter. $951

Misc. Expenses: Scholarship 
awards, plaques, flags, banners, 
Queens Civic Congress dues, 
website maintenance

364
as of 11/5


